Custer County Library Board
Minutes
April 8th, 2015






    
Custer County Library
The Custer County Library Board of Trustees met at its regularly scheduled meeting date on Wednesday, April 8th at 1:00 p.m. in the library conference room.  Members in attendance were Bill Schreier, Mickey Schlecht, Marlene Tucker, and Amy Kirk, with Diane Bishop presiding and Doris Ann Mertz recording minutes.  
AGENDA CHANGES/CORRECTIONS  
MINUTES

· March 11th Board Minutes – Bill moved to accept the minutes as presented; Amy seconded the motion; the motion carried unanimously.
TREASURER REPORT:  Mickey moved to acknowledge the Treasurer’s Report as presented; Marlene seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
· GENERAL CHECKING            

 

The current balance is $16,128.36, of which $83.86 is reserved for Hermosa and $775.93 is otherwise restricted.   
· COUNTY SPREAD SHEET:  Balance-$146,086.72, 23.34% expended   

LIBRARIAN REPORT:    Oral Report
· Read Across America Family Fun Night
Doris Ann participated in the first Read Across America Family Fun Night on March 26th at the high school.  The event was sponsored by the Senior Projects Class.  They had applied for and received a grant to help finance the event.  Some of the activities were carnival type games, candy bar walks, taking photos with Seuss characters, eating green eggs and ham with Sam-I-Am, listening to “mystery readers,” etc…  Attendance was lower than expected, but is expected to improve in subsequent years.  The library hopes to partner with the school to host and promote the event next year.

· Department Head Meeting
Department heads met on April 7th at 8:30.  They decided to request funds be added to the Human Resources budget to order national background checks on prospective employees.  The expected cost is $24 for employee. The checks currently being conducted only cover illegal activities in Custer County.  In the 2016 budget, the auditor’s office will be requesting that Commissioners provide a $1 raise for all employees in 2016 rather than the $.50 they have been receiving the last three years.  The Commissioners will be conducting a budget workshop this year and will be expecting more detailed explanations regarding the departmental requests.
· Summer Reading Program Planning
Doris Ann has applied for a Shopko grant to help cover the Summer Reading Program costs.  Grants in recent years have been for $250.  She also expects to receive around $500-$700 from the State Library for hosting the Jump Start program for the libraries in the Southern Hills. 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
· Marketing Plan
After the last meeting, Doris Ann sent out information from Lamar regarding the lease of local billboards.  The billboard closest to the library is currently under a 1-year renewable contract with another business.  It is a $6,000 annual investment.  Other billboards in town are available, and the annual investment ranges from $1,600+ to $5,500+, but their locations are not advantageous to the library.  Doris Ann advised the board that the CCL Foundation is hoping to improve signage for the library.  The board discussed adding specific wording to the Revised Marketing Plan adopted on March 11th regarding improved signage/billboards.  Mickey moved to add the following Action Item in Year 2:  “The library will increase its visibility in the community through various efforts such as improved signage along 5th Street, improved building signage, and/or pursuing advertisement on nearby billboard space.”  Bill seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
· Open House to Celebrate Accreditation
Doris Ann has ordered cupcakes from Custer Confections for the Open House to be held on Wednesday, April 29th from 5 to 7:30 p.m.   She has made flyers and will soon be hanging them on billboards throughout town.  The flyer should be in the April 9th edition of the Chamber’s Buffalo Bytes.  The article in the Progress Edition of the Chronicle will mention the time and date of the Open House.  It has also been advertised on the website and Facebook page.  Doris Ann will discuss meat and cheese and veggie trays with the Custer County Market and may also request tea sandwiches from the new RoseStrudel shop.  She will arrange refreshments for an expected crowd of about 100.
NEW BUSINESS:   
· Budget Request 2016 
Doris Ann presented her proposed budget request for 2016 to the Board.  Contract Services and Fixed Assets were budgeted at $29,200 in 2015; the request for 2016 is for $31,700 – an increase of $2,500.  She provided a detailed explanation of the costs expected under Library Professional Fees.  Of particular note, was that she would be requesting $2,800 for a possible shared ILS (cataloging/circulation system) with the consortium being formed in the Black Hills.  The initial cost of $2,800 in the migration year is $530 higher than what the library has paid for Destiny ($1,595/yr.) and SDLN ($675/yr.)  However, the yearly cost after the migration year is expected to be approximately $1,250/yr. – a savings of over $1,000/yr.  Doris Ann also explained that the cost of purchasing new release books has risen lately, thus she will be requesting more funds for purchasing books.  Marlene moved to accept the 2016 budget request as presented.  Bill seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.  

· July Meeting Conflict
Doris Ann has scheduled programs with the Custer State Park for the Summer Reading Program.  The ideal time and date for one of the Custer programs is July 8th at 1:00 p.m.  – creating a time conflict with the July Board meeting.  Amy made a motion to move the Board meeting to 10:00 a.m. on July 8th; Mickey seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
ANNOUNCEMENTS:

· April 15th – Facebook for Seniors at 1 p.m.
· April 17th – Operation Military Kids Story-time in partnership with Extension
· April 22nd – LEGO workshop from 4 to 6:30 p.m.
· April 29th – Library Open House from 5 to 7:30 p.m.
· April 30th – Black Hills Area Library and Trustee Training – Maker Spaces/3-D Printers
· May 8th – Black Hills Storytellers and French Creek Folk – 6:30 p.m.
ADJOURNMENT:   The meeting was adjourned at 2:32 p.m.
NEXT MEETING:   May 13th @ 10:30 a.m., with lunch at Diane’s following the meeting.
Doris Ann Mertz
Secretary/Treasurer
